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COUNCIL OFFICERS 

 

Grand Knight William J. Serb III 826-6029 

 serbthe3rd@att.net  

Chaplain Fr. Venancio Amidar 826-0760 

 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Peter A. Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 drsafe88@gmail.com  

Chancellor Frank Faecke 952-2420 

 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 

Warden Joseph Boganovich (310) 493-7255 

 Joe.boganovich@biworldwide.com 

Recorder  Paulo Moraleś 761-4287 

  

Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 

 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 

 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

 rollya@verizon.net  

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 

 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Ira Pringle PGK * 609-0055 

 irapringle@ca.rr.com 

2 year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

 kandkpete@ca.rr.com 

3Year Trustee Lloyd Duronslet PGK * 826-6977 

  

Lecturer Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

 inanhe@aol.com  

Insurance Advisor Michael D. Doss (562) 728-3601 

 Michael.doss@kofc.org 

District Deputy Peter Tice DD96 521-5088 

 pedeetice@aol.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 

mailto:serbthe3rd@att.net  
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mailto:drsafe88@gmail.com
mailto:Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
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mailto:oliverexec@aol.com 
mailto:irapringle@ca.rr.com 
mailto:kandkpete@ca.rr.com 
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Please remember these brother Knights, their ladies, 

relatives and friends in your prayers. 

 

 R.I.P. 

 

Emilio PDD 

 

Special Intentions For Brother Knights 

 

  Carlos Chavez  PGK       Earl Smith PGK      Ted Sack PGK (cancer)      Paul Angers 

Don Keman (cancer) 

 

Special Intentions For Relatives and friends 

 

Cindy Jones, Diane Jones, Sister Rita, John Mauro, Bruce Schmidt, 

John Tomaka, Esperanza Acosta (stroke – given last rites) Jeff Lee - John Oliver’s Friends & Family 

Marcia Montoya – Gilbert Montoya’s Sister      Mary – Ernest Griesser’s Wife 

Cecile Briskorn (Alzheimer’s) – Curt Briskorn’s Mother          Edie Dew – Ron Tremblay’s Friend 

Lance Serb (terminal cancer) – Bill Serb GK’s Cousin 

Bill Mercer (parkinson’s) – Mike Mercer’s Father      Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife 

      Mary Lou – Mike Trabert PGK’s Wife 

      Marie McDonough (Metro Hospital, Norwalk) – Ernest Griesser’s Daughter       

Helen Bassat, Sandy Shubert, Raul Perez and Hope Romo – José E. Perez’ Friend’s and Relative’s 

Ziolo McCrocklin (Homeless Brother-in-Christ     Emanuel Jackson Jr. (Hospital – CHOC) 

Martha Tice      Jack Doss (Alzheimer’s) – Mike Doss Insurance Advisor’s Father 

Betty King (broken hip 92 years old) – Ken Stone’s Aunt 

Leonisa Charfauros – Ira Pringle PGK’s Mother-in-Law 

Gene & Carolyn Norden – Frank Faecke’s Communicants 

Henry Duronslet (open heart surgery), Oneil Duronslet (heart condition), Susan Seiss (Siss) 

And Andrea Dupree (cancer-Leukemia), Susan Chavez (cancer) – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Friends and 

Relatives 

Kay (chemo therapy) – Ken Peterson PGK’s Wife 

 

 

Sick & Distressed 
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THE  GRAND KNIGHT 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

The month of July has been somewhat of a slow down in activities that our council 

participated in compared to what we had been involved in during the month of June. During June it 

seemed like there was no let up of our activities. During the month of June various members of the 

council were not only involved in the Church Annual Fiesta, setting up, taking down and handling 

the electrical problems during the Fiesta, staffing the Sausage Booth, the Philly Cheese Booth as well 

as other booths and cleaning up these booths after that event. But we participated in many other 

activities such as electrical set up and take down and staffing the beer and wine booths for the 

churches 50

th

 Anniversary Party. We participated in Adoration in the church, H.O.P.E. food bagging 

and the handing out of food for the needy, and being alter servers for funeral services during the 

month. A few of our brothers were busy repairing facilities and other items around the church. This 

does not take into account the hours spent attending various meeting during the month. Some of the 

June meetings we participated in were Fiesta Meetings, 50

th

 Anniversary Meetings, Council Officer 

Meeting, Council Business Meeting, 4

th

 Degree Meeting, Church Facility Scheduling Meeting, and 

these were just some of the meetings we as brother Knights were involved in. 

 

 Although July was not as busy as June, we were still involved in many activities as we are 

each and every month. I again would like to thank all of you that gave up some of your time and got 

involved with our various activities. If you are not very involved and you have some time, we as 

Council Officers, Directors and Chairman would like to invite you to be involved with us. The more 

members involved the easier it is for each of us to carry out these events.  

 

Thank You & God Bless 

William (Bill) Serb      

  

  

                      

 

Grand Knight 
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COUNCIL Chaplain’s corner 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You Are The Salt Of The Earth 

 

 Matthew 5:13 You are the salt of the earth; but if the salt loses its flavor, it is then 

good for nothing. 

 

 If we are called to be the salt of the earth what exactly does that mean? In Jesus day 

salt had many uses, here are just a few. (1) It preserved food. Without salt their meat and 

fish would quickly spoil. We are called as Christians to keep Gods moral standards, which 

will help, slow the decay of our society. (2) Salt brings out the flavor of food. We are called 

to help those around us savor Gods word so that they might taste life fully as God had 

wanted them to. 

 

 We are warned however that “salt can lose its flavor, and then be good for nothing.” 

In Jesus day farmers would dig salt from the Dead Sea. Although it looked like salt it was 

actually a mixture of things. The farmers would pile it in their fields and if the rains came 

the salt would drain away and what was left looked like salt but it had lost its salty taste, 

rendering it useless for preserving food or bringing out flavor in cooking. 

 

  Salt can also make you thirsty and if you heed the words in Matthew 5:13 you can become 

“the salt of the earth” that Jesus is talking about. You can make others thirsty for Jesus who is the 

Water of Life. 

NSS 
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A MESSAGE FROM YOUR……………………. 

  

        Deputy Grand Knight 

   & program Director 

 

 

 

Brother Knights: 

 

Summer is in full swing!  I hope this letter find you and your family well.  As I take the reins 

of Deputy Grand Knight, I’d like to thank Lloyd for his dedication and leadership.  I hope to 

continue the great work that Lloyd has done.  

 

Please take out your calendars and put these dates on your schedule: 

 

What    Where   When    Time 

Officers Meeting  Conference Room August 3, 2011   7:00 PM 

Business Meeting  Ed Building  August 10, 2011  7:30 PM 

Adoration   Church   August 13, 2011  8:30 AM 

Pancake Breakfast  Church Hall  August 14, 2011  6:00 AM 

Pancake Breakfast  Church Hall  August 21, 2011  6:00 AM 

 

We need help with all of the activities listed above, so I will be soliciting names for the 

activities and  hope to see all of you at any one of these functions.  Remember that we need as much 

and support as possible, so if you volunteer, please remember to show up! 

 

In Christ, 

 

 

 

 

 

SK Peter A. Morales 

Deputy Grand Knight 

Cypress Council  #8599 
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from the desk of the ………………… 

 FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

There are still some of our members who have not paid their 2010/2011 membership dues. A 

Knight Alert letter has been sent to those who have not paid. Several members have responded by 

sending in their dues payments. The Retention committee has been contacting you for status. If 

payment is not received by September 1, 2011, you will be placed in the “Intent to Suspend” status, 

and another letter will be mailed. If, after 30 days from that notification, payment is still not 

received, you will be suspended from the Knights of Columbus for non-payment. We would hate to 

lose you. If you are having financial hardships and are not able to pay this, please contact the 

retention chairman, Louie Chavez, and we will make arrangements to support you in any way we 

can.  

 

I have council badges for all of the new members that have joined our ranks in the past few 

months. Please see me at the August business meeting to obtain yours. 

 

I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

AUGUST  BIRTHDAYS 

 

John A. Almada 8/2 Donald A. Durensky 8/2 Jesus Torres PGK 8/2 

Edward F. Juno Jr. 8/4 Rolando D. Arenz 8/8 Karl De Los Reyes 8/11 

Randy Castro 8/12 Inan Hermann 8/13 Ronald J. Luna Jr. 8/14 

Kevin J. Kluver 8/15 George E. Evens 8/17 Ralph R. Liberto 8/17 

Peter M. McManus 8/19 Dean M. Clayton 8/22 David L. Skorupinski 8/23 

Geogory J. Brown 8/25 Jerome P. Ortiz-Luis 8/25 George Mergl 8/26 

José E. Perez 8/26 Daniel W. Yeager 8/27 Christopher J. Diaz 8/27 

Robert E. Anthony 8/28 Valentin C. Anselmo Jr. 8/29 Curt J. Briskorn 8/29 

 

  

                              Peace and all good 

 

       

                                          Mike Morris 

                                   Financial Secretary 

                                                                                                               themorrishome@earthlink.net 

mailto:themorrishome@earthlink.net
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ROSARY PRAYER FOR LIFE vigil’s 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

Wednesday’s & Friday’s  –  Meet at St. Peter Chanel Church Parking Lot 8:45am 

Contact George Kubeck 714-952-8886 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 
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3

rd

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

9

th

 4

th

 DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

10

th

 BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

14

th

 PANCAKE BREAKFAST in Church Hall 6:00am 

19

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

21

st

 PANCAKE BREAKFAST in Church Hall 6:00am 

25

th

 CHAPTER MEETING St. Elizabeth Ann Seton in Irvine 7:30pm 

27

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

coming in  september 

 

3

rd 

& 4

th

 BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS - Church Patio After Masses 

7

th

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

10

th

 & 11

th

 BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS - Church Patio After Masses 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

13

th

 4

th

 DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

16

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

17

th

 & 18

th

 BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS - Church Patio After Masses 

21

st

 BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

22

nd

 CHAPTER MEETING St. Elizabeth Ann Seton in Irvine 7:30pm 

24

th

 H.O.P.E.  FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

24

th

 & 25

th

 BLOOD DRIVE SIGN-UPS - Church Patio After Masses 

29

th

 BLOOD DRIVE – Church Hall 12:00pm-8:00pm 

MONTH’S ACTIVITIES 
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 Politically speaking, abortion is an issue that involves competing rights. On one hand, you 

have the mother’s right to be pregnant. On the other hand, you have the baby’s right not to be killed. 

The question that must be answered is this. Which right is more fundamental? Which right has a 

greater claim? Abortion advocates argue that outlawing abortion would, in essence, elevate the rights 

of the unborn over and above those of the mother. “How can you make a fetus more important than a 

grown woman?” they might ask. In reality, outlawing abortion wouldn’t be giving unborn children 

more rights; it would simply gain for them the one most fundamental right that no one can live 

without, the right to life. 

 

 If a baby is not to be aborted, then the pregnant mother must remain pregnant. This will also 

require of her sickness, fatigue, reduced mobility, an enlarged body, and a new wardrobe. 

Fortunately, it is not a permanent condition. On the flip side, for a pregnant woman not to be 

pregnant, her child must be killed (unless she is past her 21

st

 week of pregnancy, in which case the 

baby may well survive outside the womb.) Abortion costs the unborn child his or her very life and it 

is a thoroughly permanent condition. This is what’s at stake, both for the child and for the mother. It 

is not an issue of who is more important, but rather who has more on the line. 

 

 Any time the rights of two people stand in opposition to each other, the government must 

protect the more fundamental right. Let’s consider crosswalks. A car is driving down the street while 

a person is crossing the street. The law requires the driver of that car to slow down and stop (giving 

up their rights to drive where they want, when they want and at what speed they want) so that the 

pedestrian may cross the street in front of him. Why must the driver temporally give up his right to 

drive down the street just because someone else is walking across the street? Why is the right of the 

man on foot upheld while the right of the man in the car is denied? It is not because the pedestrian is 

more valuable than the driver but rather because, if the driver doesn’t stop, the pedestrian will likely 

be killed. In order for the driver to proceed down the street at full speed, at that moment it will cost 

the pedestrian his life. In order for the pedestrian to finish crossing the street, at that moment, it will 

cost the driver a few minutes of drive time. 

 

 Obviously, for a woman to remain pregnant, she gives up far more than a few minutes of 

drive time, but she gives up far less than the baby who would otherwise be killed. This is what it all 

comes down to. Abortion permanently takes away the life of the unborn. Pregnancy temporally takes 

away some of the freedoms of the mother. Since there is far more at stake for the child, the more 

fundamental right to life must be upheld.        

                                Pro-Life Chairman 

         

 

 

                                                                                                                                    Ton Nagle PGK 
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information on membership from your…………… 

 

       Membership Director 

 

Dear Brothers, 

 

            This article is one of the hardest for me to write, because I lost a very 

personal friend, our Supreme Secretary, Emilio Moure. He was one of the 

persons that was instrumental in telling the Supreme Knight, that he should appoint 

me to Hispanic Development for Supreme. He was truly a dear friend to my wife 

and I. We use to see them just about every time we went to the Supreme Office 

in New Haven and he always invited us to his home but due to my schedule we never did. 

Some of you don't know, but he was one of our councils District Deputy’s, please 

keep Emilio and his family in your prayers. 

 

            In June three Brothers from our council took their 3rd degree in Dana Point and 

congratulations to James Bowler, Horacio Castor, and Ralph Rodriguez. Our council 

had its first new member for this new Columbian year, and his name is Mark T. Sack 

the son of Ted Sack PGK, who took his 1st degree July 18. Mark is taking care of his 

Mother and Father who has been through a lot health wise, so keep them in your prayers.  

Congratulations too Brothers, Leo Cianciosi, Lloyd Ferry, Leo Gines, and George Limar, 

who took their 2nd Degree on July 24th at Fr. Kass Council in Buena Park. At our meeting 

the District Deputy mentioned that the next 3rd degree would be September 1st, well he 

notified me that the date was wrong and it will be September 11th in Santa Ana. The 

place and time has yet to be determined. I do not have the new ceremonial calendar as 

of this writing.  

 

            Several Brothers have asked about information about joining the 4th degree, well I will  

have all that information at the next meeting. We meet with the Master of the 4th degree 

the 31st of July. Now it would be an honor to take your 4th if eligible, because Father 

Patrick Moses will be taking his 4th degree along with you. It will be held Saturday 

October 8th at the Irving Marriott, and while your taking the degree the ladies will have 

lunch with the Masters wife. This is a formal affair in which you will wear a tuxedo just 

about all day long. You can see me about the form needed to join the 4th degree. I will be  

filling in for the District Deputy when he can't make the meetings, because I am the District 

Warden. Have you asked a candidate to join our order? 

 

                                                                         Fraternally 

                                                                                      Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

 

 

                                                                                 

                                                                                             Council Membership Director 
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words from our  

 

  recruitment chairman 

 

 

Happy summertime everyone! Hope your all enjoying our warm/hot 

weather out there. I think we are going to have an unusually warm summer this year. 

 

We need more Fourth Degree member’s to attend those meetings. The average attendance is 

twenty or thirty Knights. There is a lot of good information given at these meetings and you miss a 

lot if you’re not part of the exchange. 

 

Third Degree meeting’s generally do a little better as far as attendance goes. We should all 

try and attend as many meetings as possible, be it the Third or Fourth Degree meetings. The Knights 

of Columbus does a lot of good for members and our local church as well as the community. Try to 

attend the meetings. You will be blessed. 

 

I hope everyone who can will make the Adoration every month on the 13

th

. 

 

Welcome to all of our new members. Everyone pitch in and let’s work to keep this council 

going. 

                                                     

                                                 As always the best to all and God Bless 

                                                                  Your Recruitment Chairman 

              Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 

  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Those in 

Attendance     

At the 

July business meeting 

 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK      Rolly Arenz      John Oliver      Michael Doss Insurance Agent 

Frank Faecke      Ira Pringle PGK      Roland Tremblay      Peter F. Tice PGK DD96 

James Bowler      Inan Herrmann      Carl M. Cholewinski PGK      Ken Stone 

William Torrescano      Leo Gines      Paulo Moraleś      Gilbert Montoya      Don Gargiulo PGK 

Curt Briskorn      Paul Benson      Michael Mercer      Ernest Griesser      Louis Cianciosi 

José Perez      Chris Nsor      Bobby Velasquez PGK, DFN, PDD, DM      Fred Navarro 

James Darensbgurg      Ralph Rodriguez      Gene St. Anant      Bill Serb GK      Lloyd Ferry 

Robert Escobar       Father Venancio Amidar      Roseilio R. De Los Reyes      Kevin Connell 

Dennis Mackowiak 
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From Your 

Knights of Columbus 

Insurance Agent 

 

              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer 

 

Have you ever heard the expression “lazy days of summer?”  While the hot weather may 

encourage a slower paced life, in many ways summer can be the busiest time of the year.  Especially 

for parents with school-aged children.  And being busy, it’s easy to forget about such things as 

reviewing your life insurance coverage. 

 

The purpose of this column is to encourage you to meet with me before the end of the 

summer.  Whether or not you have life insurance with the Order, I’ll be happy to meet with you and 

make sure your coverage continues to meet your needs and goals.  If you’ve had any life changes 

since you last bought a policy (new home, new child, new job, etc.), chances are your life insurance 

needs to be updated.  I’ll work with you to make sure you have the coverage you need at a price you 

can afford. 

 

Call me to set up an appointment.  When we meet, you’ll discover that time spent with your 

Knights of Columbus agent is time well-spent.  But, make the call today.  Because summer is not 

only busy, it’s also coming to an end. 

 

 

 

  Michael D. Doss 

 

 

 

 

 P.O. Box 99 

  Seal Beach, CA 90740 

  Insurance Field Agent 

  (562) 728-3601 

  Michael.doss@kofc.org 

 

  

mailto:Michael.doss@kofc.org 
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Cypress Council Past Grand Knight’s 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers – Gordon Johnson 

Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster – Conrado Sevilla – Earl 

Smith Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas Nagle – Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau 

Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson – Lloyd Duronslet 
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                                                    DIRECTORS & Chairman 

 

 

Program Director Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C)  

 

Church Activities Director Mike Trabert PGK 828-7300 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 826-8602  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed, Bereavement Chairman Frank Faecke 826-8602 

   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 826-8602 

Community Activities Director Open xxx-xxxx 

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

  Greg Prevost 886-8209(H) 220-8993(C) 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

 Stephen J. Pohl 826-7451(H) 732-7152(C) 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Social Hour Chairman John Oliver 527-5709 

   Recognition Chairman Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

 Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214    

   Phone Committee Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 Family Activities Director Ken Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Activity Form Coordinator Robert Marsh 995-6141 

   Family Night Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 

   Valentine Ladies Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter Morales 402-3124(H) 287-7404(C) 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Gilbert Montoya 827-0743 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Gene St. Amant 761-8125  

   St. Patrick’s Day Dinner Gilbert Montoya 827-0743  

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Carl M. Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 

   Recruitment Chairman Carl Cholewinski PGK 821-0159 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III GK 826-6029 
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Council Activity Pictures – Pg1 
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Council Activity Pictures – Pg2 
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Council Activity Pictures – Pg3 
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Essay Contest Award Presentation’s at St Irenaeus School 2011 

Graduation Ceremonies 
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Council Activity Pictures – Pg4 

 

 

 

         

 

 


